
    December 20, 2024 

 

 

LEROY TOWNSHIP TRUSTEE  

MEETING MINUTES  
 
 

 

 

The Leroy Township Trustees met in special session on Thursday December 5 at 8:30 

am.at the community center. 

 

Present were: Rich VanPelt, Chairman Trustee, Heather Shelton, and Jason Rodgers, 

Trustees. Kristi Milo Office Administrator. 

 

Rich opened the meeting. 

 

Jason made a motion to hire Rick Inghram for a seasonal/part-time road department 

position as of 12/5/24. His pay will start at $20 an hour. He will be on probation for 30 

days. After the 30 days he will receive $1 more an hour which will bring him to $21 per 

hour. Heather 2nd. All in favor. 

 

Old Business: 

 

Jason said the previous order of the Mack truck was the wrong color. Jason refused the 

truck. The new Mack truck cannot be ordered until the 1st of the year.  

 

Jason reported that the road department passed the EPA check. 

 

Jason stated that Braden Brewster will be going for his CDL in the spring of 2025. 

 

Jason said the insurance issued a check for $65,000 for the Gradall. The total amount will 

be $165,000. In order to receive the balance of $100,000 from the insurance company     

(-$2500 deductible) we need to show an invoice for the purchase of the 308. This will be 

discussed more in the new year. 

 

 

Rich made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Jason 2nd. All in favor.  

 

 

 

 

_______________________________ _______________________________ 

Rich VanPelt, Chairman Trustee  Kristi Milo, Office Administrator 

 


